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MESSAGE FROM OUR POTENTATE

As I write this we are preparing for our Michigan State Fair. 
Or, should I say we have been preparing for our state fair. We 
have 2 committees that run the fair, the Executive Committee, 
this committee runs the fair and makes all major decisions. It 
is comprised of Blair Bowman, myself, Tom Arnold-Arnold 
Amusements and L.C. and Jackie Scramblin, they run the 
animal side of the fair. Th ese are the founders of this fair. Th e 
next committee is the Steering Committee, comprised of 68 
key individuals, that execute the programs of the Fair and the 
direction of the Executive committee. Th ese two committees 
have been meeting at least monthly for the past 5 months. 
Th e Executive Committee far more than that. It takes a lot of 
work and eff ort to bring this fair to fruition. Layouts, vendors, 
community programs, sponsors, circus acts, camper village, 
guest parking, timing, events, move in, move out schedules, 
on and on, your state fair crew has been working on this for 
quite some time. I can state with confi dence that this Michigan 
State Fair will continue to grow each and every year and 
will be a major source of income for our Temple for years to 
come thanks to the ground work we have laid since 2012. In 
advance I want to thank everyone for participating in this 
major undertaking. Like the Sportsman Raffl  e, the fair does 
not just happen. It takes lot of work by few dedicated people. 
Th ere are many hours of planning that takes place from May 
through August to make sure this Fair is a success. My thanks 
to Joe Kish for all his help this year. He is there whenever I 
need help with the Fair and I appreciate that my thanks to all 
the volunteer ho give their time and energy to make this fair a 
success. So, on to the Fair!!
We also have GLSA coming up in September. Our Motor 
Corps. Is attending and competing. My best wishes for a great 
day. Last year the Motor Corps was successful in competition 
and I wish them the best for a repeat. We also have a meat 
raffl  e coming up n October 1st. Th is is a great event and a lot of 
fun for everyone. Bring a friend, bring family and come enjoy a 
great event and hopefully win some meat in the process!!
We also have a business meeting on September 12. I am going 
to go over where we have been, where we are and where we 
are going from our fi nancial standpoint. I plan on laying out 
what I see for the future for Moslem Temple and what I think 
is required for us to continue moving forward from a fi nancial 
standpoint. In order to continue our fi nancial improvement we 
need to improve our operations. We have to look to the future 
and plan for our growth in order to meet the needs of our 
Temple. 
We continue to improve our fi nances each and every year 
through growth of the Michigan State Fair and the Sportsman 

Raffl  es. Where we are falling short and, it is becoming crucial, 
is in membership. We have to improve how we contact 
our potential new members and then how we “sell” our 
membership. I say “sell” our membership because that is our 
product. We sell our membership to potential new members. 
We compete with other fraternal organizations like the Elks, 
BPOE, the VFW. We compete for time, time of our new 
members that they are currently spending elsewhere. We re 
trying to convince them to spend their time as a member of 
our fraternity. We have to show them how membership with 
us improves their lives and makes them a better person. We 
compete with soccer, dance, swimming, hockey, all things that 
parents are currently engaged in with family right now. It is a 
diffi  cult sell no doubt. We have to be good, we have to know 
our product and why it will improve the lives of people we talk 
to as potential new members. If we don’t know our product, 
why someone should join, or are passive and simply hand out a 
brochure or petition, then we will not be successful in “selling” 
our product. Are we ready to “sell”. Well, lets do some math. 
We anticipate 140,000 guests at the Michigan State Fair. If we 
make an assumption that one in three is a male, qualifi ed to 
join our fraternity, then we have 46,000 potential new members 
at the fair. If we have a closing ratio of even 1%, we could gain 
460 new members… are we ready? Well, we are getting better. 
We have added new point of sale posters, fl ags, banners, and 
an aggressive team that is working harder than ever before to 
create success. We are a long way from great salesmen, but we 
recognize this and are working to improve our ability. We will 
continue to work hard at membership. We have to in order to 
survive. We have improved our fi nances to where we are now 
earning more than we spend. We now have to insure our future 
by creating new members to bring new ideas, new events 
and new blood to our fraternity. Your Divan is committed to 
continued improvement of our Temple. It takes a lot more 
work than anyone realizes. It takes commitment and dedication 

from all of us. Our goals cannot 
be accomplished by only your 
Divan, or a few of us. You can 
be a spectator, you’ve done 
your time, but I submit, it rests 
on all of us to work to bring in 
new members. We can if we 
try…

Craig A. Stigleman
Potentate

Start by doing what is necessary, then do what is 
possible, and suddenly you are doing the impossible… 
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The Black Camel 
State Fair Parade, Monday 5th start time TBD 
Suburban Collection Novi

Clinton Fall Festival, Sunday Sept 25th Start 
Time 2:30pm. Afterglow to follow at Shriner 
Staging area.

Please arrive at least an hour before each parade 
for our staging Assignments

Frank Dougherty
Parade Chairman 2016

2 0 1 6  PA R A D E S

Editors correction from the August issue: 

Ahmed A Elkadri Jr., is alive and well.
We deeply apologize for any inconvenience 

this may have caused.
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C L U B  N E W S
The Taylor Shrine Club meets on the second Wednesday of the month from 

September to June at the Taylor Masonic Temple at 23263 Goddard Rd., Taylor, MI. 
which is about 1/4 mile East of Telegraph Rd. Our membership meetings start at 7:30 
PM and all Shriners are welcome. Come and enjoy pizza with us after our meetings.

We are known for the Tin Lizzie’s being in parades at various city festivals, start of 
Taylor baseball season, Taylor Little League World Series, Huron Apple Festival, 

Belleville Strawberry Festival and many more over the last 35 years. The director of 
our Tin Lizzie’s until last year at the time of his calling by the Grand Architect of the 
Universe was Cherrel Fry who also built many of the cars for the nobles and then 
helped them with repairs keeping them on the road for the parades. He is surely 

missed. This year our secretary Monroe Goble has been trying to get the 
drivers back out and we Thank him for his efforts.

Come down to Taylor and have some camaraderie and fellowship with us.

Don Thamarus Jr.
President TSC
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Past Master Unit

Starting on a sad note, we of the Past Masters 
Unit mourn the passing of two of our members, 
Worshipful Brother Joseph A. Ihle and Worshipful 
Brother Walter B. Howarth. Worshipful Brother Joe 
Ihle was our Secretary/Treasurer and was always 
active in Masonry, Moslem Shrine, the Past Master 
Unit and the V.F.W. Noble Joe passed on June 29, 
2016. Worshipful Brother Walter Howarth was once 
active but had been in ill health for the past several 
years. Noble Walt passed away on July 8, 2016. Th ey 
will be sadly missed.
Th ank you to Worshipful Brother Pat Delaney 
who has volunteered to take over the duties and 
responsibilities of Secretary /Treasurer for the 
ensuing year.
Happy Birthday to the following Worshipful Brothers 
who are celebrating their birthdays during the month 
of September: Raymond Doyscher on September 
2nd, Th omas Werner on September 20th and Ernie 
Richardson on September 27th. Happy Birthday 
Nobles.
Th ank you to the Following Nobles that worked the 
Charity Poker Event at Mr. B’s in Royal Oak the last 
week of July: Robin Handelman, Donald Crawford 

and Pat Delaney. We could not have accomplished 
what we did without you.
Th ank you to WB Donald Th amarus for donating a 
micro-wave oven for the Past Master Unit room. All 
Units that use the Unit room are welcome to use it if 
you clean it up after using.
Our meeting in September will be held on Monday, 
September 19th starting promptly at 7:00 P.M. at the 
Shrine Center.
Th e Past Master fl oat will once again be in the 
Clinton Parade on Sunday, September 25th. Th e 
Staging area will be at the High School. Th e Parade 
steps off  at 2:30 P.M. Be there no later than 1:00 P.M. 
to prepare the Past Master Float for the Parade. I 
urge our members to attend and ride the fl oat which 
has been designed to resemble a Masonic Lodge. 
Come and enjoy yourself and enjoy the afterglow. 
Volunteers are needed.
Our October Unit meeting will be held on 
Monday, October 17th at the Shrine Center 
beginning at 7:00 P.M.

John Thornhill, P.P.
Director

Irish 
Blessing

May there always be work for your hands to do,

May your purse always hold a coin or two,  

May the sun always shine on your windowpane, 

May a rainbow be certain to follow each rain,

May the hand of a friend always be near you,

May God fi ll your heart with gladness to cheer you.



Th e Team hosted a very successful Jazz in July Event 
showcasing the completion of our magnifi cent renovation. 
In attendance, were current and former clients, some of our 
preferred industry partners, as well as our supportive Shriners. 
Th e staff  and our vendors pulled out all stops with jazzy 
décor, fabulous food, themed cocktails, great entertainment 
and wonderful service. We received many compliments from 
our guests this evening. It was a shining star night for Silver 
Gardens. Th e feedback was so positive we are going to have 
more Jazz Nights in the future, each with featured local jazz 
musicians. 
At this event, we also kicked off  our ‘Friends of Silver Gardens’ 
marketing initiative. Th e guests each received business cards 
to pass along to their friends and family to use as referrals to 
Silver Gardens for future events. Everyone knows someone 
that is planning an event be it a wedding, a corporate party, a 
birthday or even a memorial luncheon. Why not refer them 
to Silver Gardens were the food is delicious and the service 
awesome!! For those clients who present this card at the time 
of booking, they will receive 10% off  their room rental or 5% 
off  food and beverage services. As our thank you to the person 
who provided the referral, within two weeks following the 
completion of referred event, SGEC will reward them $100. 
Everyone wins, why not YOU!!! Please let us know if you 
would like some of these cards to pass along. 
Over the next few weeks, the Sales Team will be reaching 
outside of the building and more into the community making 
stops at local area businesses including schools, churches, 
hospitals and funeral homes to pass along these referral cards, 
other SGEC marketing packets and some of Chef ’s tasty house 
baked cookies. We are diligently working to fi nish off  the year 
on a strong note. I have all the faith in the team that we will. 

Looking forward to seeing you soon.

Ann Marie Mathews, 
General Manager

SHRINERS
Silver Gardens Events Center

SILVER GARDENS EVENTS CENTER
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Dear Ladies of the Household,
With fall approaching quickly, our Temple is back in the 
swing of regular sessions with extra activities included. 
Starting on September 20, 2016 the sewing and clipping 
group is meeting in the Noble’s Lounge at the Shrine Center 
at 11:00 A.M. Lunch will be provided. Bring your scissors 
and come enjoy the day with us. 
Our October Session will be the FIRST Monday of the 
month, October 3, 2016. Lunch, beginning at 11:00 A.M. 
will be provided by the Tambourettes. Th e session will 
begin promptly at noon. 
Th e Huron Valley Nile Club is planning an excursion to 
Th e Whitney on Th ursday, October 6, 2016. We will go for 
Th e Champagne Tea, which begins at 1:00 P.M. Th e cost is 
twenty dollars per person. It is necessary to let Pr. Sharon 
Jouppi know if you are interested by September 26th. Plan 

to come and enjoy the time with Huron Valley Nile Club 
members.
Since our members had so much fun at the Murder Mystery 
Night in July, we are planning another murder adventure 
next year. A special thanks to Royal Oak Eastern Star for 
sharing the evening with us at the Royal Oak Masonic 
Temple.
Don’t forget that we are always saving pop tabs, Box Tops 
for Education and Label for Education. Bring them to our 
session or give them to any Nile member. 

With Nile smiles,

Brenda Blackstone
Queen
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YOU’VE BEEN DEALT AN INVITATION TO:

LLady Nancy’s
““SOARING HIGH”
PPrincess Luncheon

Saturday October 22, 2016
11:30 am  Doors Open & Games Start
12:30 pm  Lunch

Shrine Center
24350 Southfield Rd
Southfield, Michigan

Tickets - $25.00
See Michelle Geske for tickets



Coming to  

MOSLEM SHRINE 
Monday, Nov. 7th 

 MEMBERS MEET  

At 7:00 PM - in the  Nobles Lounge 

New Candidates Register in the  

Oriental Band Room at 6:30 PM 
Membership cost $20.00 includes: 

Coolie cap  -  Lifetime Dues Card 

For information and reservations 

Please call: 

Bill Pullen - 586 772-4297 
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An Update for our Temple Af iliates 

Erie Ambulatory Surgery Center and Outpatient Specialty Care 

What’s New in Erie! 
Shriners Hospitals for Children® 

August 2016 

Erie Shriners Jammers Season a Slam Dunk 
 Shriners Hospitals for Children — Erie’s Wheelchair Basketball Team, Erie 
Shriners Jammers, have wrapped up their 6 week 
season and participation has been outstanding. The 
program, which began over 10 years ago, allows 
physically disabled children the opportunity to 
compete on the court against a team from the Erie 
community. The patients who participate in this 
program recognize many beneϐits including in-
creased self conϐidence, learning to be part of a 
team and learning to play by the rules. One parent 

commented 
“My child beneϐits from the socialization and 
being around other kids who are similar to 
him. His self conϐidence has soared!”  
 The team has played against members of 
the Gannon University Football Team, McDow-
ell High School, Lund Martial Arts, Behrend 
Student Nurses, and the Eerie Roller Girls. The 
ϐinal game is followed by a party and awards 
ceremony.  
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Save the Date! 
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 13—Third Annual TV Telethon 
In cooperation with JET 24 (Erie’s ABC afϐiliate) and FOX 66 (Erie’s FOX afϐiliate), 
Shriners Hospitals for Children — Erie will host the third annual TV telethon. The 
past two telethons have successfully raised a combined amount of $35,000. The tel-
ethon will air from 5 to 8 p.m. A phone bank of volunteers will be taking donations 
in support of the Erie medical center. The annual telethon has not only provided a 
chance to connect with the community and raise funds, but also tell stories of the 
hope and healing that take place at Shriners Hospitals for Children — Erie. 
 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 17—Shredding for Shriners 
Time for fall cleaning. Not sure how to dispose of sensitive documents and protect 
your identity? Mark your calendars for the fall edition of Shredding for Shriners. 
Bring your conϐidential documents to the Shriners Hospitals for Children — Erie 
parking lot (1645 W. Eighth St.) between 10 a.m. and 2 p.m. With a donation, your 
papers will be professionally shredded by Shred-X of Erie. The April Tax Time edi-
tion of Shredding for Shriners raised more than $6,000. 
 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 20—Toast and Taste 
At this event, regional microbrews, wines and cuisines come together in a sensory 
experience unlike any other. Come explore the art of wine and beer pairing at the 
4th annual Toast and Taste. This unique event, which beneϐits Shriners Hospitals 
for Children — Erie, will pair the region’s ϐinest restaurants with local wineries and 
microbreweries for an unforgettable tasting experience. Tickets are $30 each. They 
are for sale at shc-erie.ticketleap.com/toastandtaste. Proceeds from this event 
will allow the Erie Shriners medical center to continue to provide the highest quali-
ty care to children with orthopaedic conditions and other special health care needs. 
  
 

 
 
 
 

For additional information, contact: Micheal Widrig (814) 875-8780. 
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Shrine Lancers by Todd Wyber (Piper T)

Hello Lancers,
I hope all is well with our Lancer Families. It is now 
September and where did the summer go? Pretty soon, we 
will be celebrating Halloween. Dave B, Norm W. and myself 
will be enjoying a fun weekend in October at the Monroe 
KOA with our families. If you would like to join us, let us 
know and come camping. I’m sure Jim R. will be the fi rst one 
to call me on this one, right Jim?
Well, we’ve had a fun summer so far. We did two new 
parades this summer. We paraded in Yale and Marine City. 
Both of these parades are new for us and we had a good 
time at both of them. Hopefully these parades will become 
a yearly thing for us. We not only get to drive our cars more 
for the crowds, but we also have another reason to spread 
the good word of what the Shrine is all about. Way to go 
Lancers!
Obie and his wife have been enjoying a summer full of 
camping adventures. Obie bought a new 30-some-foot 
camper and is now traveling around the country (or 
Michigan) with his new home on wheels. He was able 
to make it back in time to participate in the Marine City 
parade. In this article should be a picture from the Marine 
City parade where we are all standing behind the cars. 
Always good to have Obie in the parades. One thing I’ve 
noticed though is that he likes to stop and talk with any 
person that has a dog with them. We will have to start calling 
him the Dog Whisperer. 
Another picture is of us at the Yale parade. You can see that 
we were also sharing the parade with the second best unit in 
the Shrine, the Keystone Cops. Just kidding Keystone people, 
we are all #1. Th is was a big joke at the parade and we all 
decided that we were both #1 because we are the best units 
in the Shrine and that’s also why we share our unit room 
with each other. Always a pleasure see the Keystone guys.
Nick made some of the parades this summer. He is feeling 
almost perfect since his surgery on his hands. He was driving 
Dave’s car and had a blast. We are happy to have you back in 
the ranks again Nick.
Congratulations to James and Martine. Th e two of them 
just got married on Sept. 9th in London, England. Dave T. 
and his wife traveled to London for the wedding and then 
ventured to Italy for a nice trip. Th ey returned to London 
and then back home to us. James, where was our invite with 
paid airfare? Just kidding. Congrats to both of you!!!!!
Lancer River Cruise. Cliff  has arranged for us to go on a trip 
on the Diamond Jack River Cruise on Friday, Sept. 23rd, at 
7pm. If you haven’t RSVP to Cliff  yet, please do so now so 
you can come for a fun night. Th e cruise is free to any Lancer 
and their spouse. We will meet and leave from Bishop Park 
in Wyandotte. So, come on out for a fun night with the 
Lancers.
Th e Sportsmans Raffl  e was a huge success again and we 

should all tip our fez to Mike Zelmanski and his crew for all 
that they did. In fact, all of the nobility that had anything to 
do with the raffl  e should get a round of applause. It’s eff orts 
like this from Moslem’s membership that is keeping Moslem 
alive and strong. Way to go Shriners, spouses and friends!
Th ank you to all Lancers that were able to make the Yale 
and Marine City parades on such short notice. Both parades 
called us last minute and we were able to help them out. 
Th ey enjoyed our participation and want us back next 
year. We even were invited to a couple other cities for 
their parades next year. More to come at the next business 
meeting.
Th e State Fair was also a big success. We helped out by 
transporting disabled people from the parking lot to the 
gates and we also did many other jobs to help out our cause. 
Way to go again Lancers!
Below is an updated schedule of parades and outings for 
the remainder of the summer. Please try to make as many 
parades as possible.  
Upcoming events:
9/11 Richmond parade
9/17 River Rouge Parade
9/25 Clinton- same as always
Don’t forget about Royal Oak and Grosse Pointe in November.
Dave T. has sent out emails with specifi c times, parking 
instructions and other things for the above parades. Please 
call if you need any of that information.
Until next time, enjoy the rest of September and we hope 
to see you at the November Lancer business meeting at 
the Temple. Th is will be our fi rst meeting since the start 
of summer, so please try to show up and enjoy a fun night 
with your fellow brothers and Lancers. Th e fi rst Monday of 
every month at 7pm is when we hold our monthly business 
meetings and the food has been great. All Shriners are 
welcome to come to our meetings to ask questions and to 
see what being a Lancer is all about.
To all NEW and Experienced Shriners, here is your chance. 
If you have been looking for that one unit that you would like 
to belong to, look no further. Come to the Lancer room on 
the fi rst Monday of each month and meet the guys. You will 
have the time of your life driving a Lancer car in the parades. 
Contact myself, Matt P. or Dave Talbot for information and 
make a decision that I know you won’t regret. Come join one 
of the fastest growing units in Moslem and become a Lancer 
today! 
Until next time, keep your engines runnin.
  Todd Wyber

pipertaw@yahoo.com
(Piper T)- Highlancer
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Reception Unit

by: George Staten
Greetings to all the members of the Reception Unit. I hope 
everybody is enjoying this beautiful weather we are having and 
keeping cool in air conditioning. We should enjoy this weather 
while we can, it won’t be here forever.  
As I said before, all of the functions that are put on by the Shrine 
are not only fundraisers, they are for your enjoyment and if you 
don’t attend them, you are not getting your money’s worth. (To all 
the members that don’t belong to a Unit, join with us.)
At this time we don’t have any Charity Poker events lined-up, but 
we will. We do have our Wheel Barrow of Cheer all ready to go. 
By the time you receive this article, the Shrine Sportsman Raffl  e 
and our Wheel Barrow of Cheer Raffl  e will be over with. I hope 
the Sportsman Raffl  e had a huge crowd and made a good profi t. 
Th at would mean that we had a big crowd and made a good profi t 
also. It will be hard to equal what we did in February. 
As you know, the Charity Poker outing and our Wheel Barrow of 
Cheer Raffl  e are our big fund raisers for the year and are how we 
make our money to help the Shrine and help pay for the subsidies 
for our Unit Outings. When you participate in one or both of 
them, you are eligible for the subsidies.
Our trip to the Tiger Baseball Game on Friday, June 24th was a 
fun outing. We had 20 people that went and everybody had a very 
good time. We had dinner at the Hockey Town Café, across the 
street from the Stadium, so we could walk across the street and 
we were there. After the game there were fi reworks. We were so 
close to where they were setting them off  that we almost had ring 
side seats. 
Also, we have a Outing set-up for Fire Keepers Casino on October 
1st, you should have received a fl yer by now. If you haven’t call 
George at 248-828-4151 and he will get one to you. Cost is $35.00 
per person but all members will be reimbursed. Th is is a popular 
Casino so get your money and reservation in fast. It will be fi rst 
come fi rst served. 
Also, a Clock (Like we had before) as a new fund raiser was 
discussed. If anybody has any ideas of a fund raiser we could do 
come to the meeting and tell us about it and we will consider it.
July 24th was the Shrine Picnic. It was a cloudy and rainy day so 
the attendance was down but we still had a good time and as usual 
the food was very good.
As you know, this is the time of year for the Shrine Parades. We 
haven’t been getting very good participation from our Unit, so if 
you can, come out to all of the parades and help in any way you 
can. We are supposed to carry the Shrine Banner and we only 
need 2 people for that. Call George and let him know you will 
help. Also if you can’t walk the Parade, there are trailers that need 
help. Th e trailer that has the large air fi lled Shiner balloon always 
needs help. Th e Parades will all be listed in “things to remember” 
at the end of this article.
Our next meeting will be Monday, September 26th, 2016, and as 
I have said before, come out to the meeting and meet our new 
members (and hopefully our new Shriner members) and join with 
us for snacks, refreshments a 50/50 drawing, a door prize and lots 
of comaradity. Help us to make the meeting more interesting with 
your new ideas. 

If anybody wants a new Shrine Shirt or a Gray Shrine Sport Jacket 
a Black Leather and Wool Jackets or a Maroon quilted jackets, 
we can order them any time. We also have Shrine Ties. Let your 
Director George know and he will order them for you. All of these 
will be subsidized by the Unit.
Brothers, as I said before at one of our meetings of the Reception 
Unit, a motion was made to pay half of the fee of any new Shriner 
that any Member of the Reception Unit would have join the 
Shrine with the stipulation that they be an active member of the 
Reception Unit for a year. Th is still stands. Pick-up a petition from 
the Shrine Offi  ce for your Masonic Lodge and the Shrine and 
see how many you can get to join. Maybe we can help have more 
candidates at the next Ceremonial.
If anybody wants RECEPTION on their FEZ, let your director 
George or Secretary Ray Moore know. Th e Unit will cover the 
cost. Also, if you want a Unit Name Tag let your Secretary know 
and again, the Unit will cover the cost. We still have gold and 
silver Shrine Fez pins, so sell them if you can. Call director George 
at 248-828-4151 and he will mail them to you. 
If you are not receiving any notifi cation of meetings, call Director 
George. If you know of any of our members that are not doing 
very well, let your director know and he can send them a card and 
give them a call. 
Nobles: Would anybody like to volunteer to be the Secretary for 
the Unit? Our Secretary Ray Moore is now the Orental Guide so 
he wants to resign. If you are interested, talk to George.
Brothers, there has been some question on the Unit Subsidies, 
so here is the Motion: October 28, 2013 ( Motion at meeting): 
Motion to have Unit Member qualify for subsidies by attending 
four unit meetings (one per quarter), contribute to the Wheel 
Barrel of Cheer and attend (2) Shrine functions per year and pay 
dues. Th e Director may make exceptions based on circumstances. 
Motion made by Stan Miller and Second by Joe Amador. Motion 
passed.
Since that time, motion was made to change motion to subsidize 
members only.
Dates to Remember: 
September 5th – Statefair Parade. 
September 25th – Clinton Parade.  
August 13th – Shrine Sportsman Raffl  e and Reception Unit 
Wheel Barrow of Cheer Raffl  e.  
August 31st thru September 5th – Michigan State Fair.  
September 8th thru September 11th – Great Lakes Convention.  
September 12th - Shrine Business Meeting.
QUOTABLES: “Giving up is the only way to fail. ”  

Contributed by Ray Doyscher.



A publication of the Moslem Shrine Center

24350 Southfi eld Rd. 

Southfi eld, MI 48075-2818

A Philanthropic Organization - Dated Material Please Deliver Within 3 Days

The Moslemite is the official publication of Moslem Shrine Temple.

NON-PROFIT ORG. U.S. 
POSTAGE

PAID 
PERMIT NO. 669 
ROYAL OAK, MI

MMMMMMMaaggaaazziiinnnneee

Specialists in Spine Surgery
Board Certifi ed Orthopaedic Surgeons

Miles L Singer DO Noble, Moslem Shriners

Comprehensive Care of the 

Cervical, Thoracic, and Lumbar Spine

Minimally Invasive and Traditional Surgical Options

Phone 248.926.1960

www.spinedocs.info

2300 Haggerty Road, Suite 2100

West Bloomfi eld, MI 48323


